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Dear David  
 
 
Thank you for your letter of 11 October about the petition for action to ensure the 
equality of Curriculum for Welsh Medium schools; as you note in your letter, we have 
corresponded previously on this matter. 
 
Turning to your specific questions, the Welsh Government’s expectations of 
Qualifications Wales are set out in the Qualifications Wales Act 2015.  Arrangements 
for the approval and designation of qualifications, such as the designation of GCSE 
Psychology, are a matter for Qualifications Wales and they must when considering 
what is appropriate,  have regard to matters including the “desirability of promoting 
and facilitating the use of the Welsh language, including through the availability of 
assessment arrangements that provide for assessment through the medium of Welsh 
language, and of qualifications that otherwise promote or facilitate the use of the 
Welsh language”. Qualifications Wales work with awarding bodies to encourage them 
to offer Welsh medium and bilingual provisions and make grants available to 
awarding bodies to help them to meet the cost of offering bilingual qualifications.   
 
The Welsh Government currently invests around £2.6m annually on resources to 
support the teaching and learning of Welsh, and other subjects and qualifications 
through the medium of Welsh.  These are resources which are not available through 
a commercial market for financial viability reasons.   
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Looking to the future and the new Curriculum for Wales, Qualifications Wales advises 
me that one of its priorities is to secure equal availability of Welsh and English-
medium provision from the outset. 
 
I trust that you will find this information useful. 
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 

 
 
 
Kirsty Williams AC/AM 
Ysgrifennydd y Cabinet dros Addysg 
Cabinet Secretary for Education 
 


